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IMMERSION 

 
The Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) traces its 
formation to the work and leadership of three 
individuals: Barton Stone, Thomas Campbell, and 
his son, Alexander Campbell. Of the three, we tend 
to focus upon Alexander, who developed a 
reputation as a gifted preacher, a skillful debater, 
and a prolific writer. Several years ago, this 
congregation presented me with an 1832 edition of 
Campbell’s The Sacred Writings of the Apostles and 
Evangelists of Jesus Christ, Commonly Styled The 
New Testament. It was a revision of translations 
done by George Campbell, James MacKnight, and 
Philip Doddridge. The most frequently cited 
revisions added by Campbell are the substitutions of 
“immersion” and “immerse” for “baptism” and 
“baptize.” It was his intention that when one read a 
New Testament account of the baptism of a new 
follower of Christ, the reader would clearly 
understand that the believer was fully and 
completely immersed, or ‘dunked,’ in water. 
 

Immersion is a wonderful word to use when 
describing mission work. When our youth and adult 
leaders leave next week for their mission trip, they 
will have their eyes opened to a community and 
people they have not seen before. They will learn 
new names, share in new experiences, and be 
‘dunked’ into mission. And just like with baptism, 
they will be changed. 
 

 

Pray for Bryant Walker, Lauren Morse, Abby 
Matschke and Harold Barker as they journey to 
Minnesota. Pray that they might reflect Christ’s love 
to every person they meet. Pray for lives to be 
changed. Pray for a safe journey. And then be 
prepared to be immersed into their experiences, as 
they share them in our July 16 worship services. 

Blessings,  
~Pastor Richard 

 

 
 

AN EYE FOR AN EYE LEAVES EVERYONE 
BLIND 

 

Martin Luther King, Jr. is quoted as saying, “The old 
law of an eye for an eye leaves everyone blind.”  
Jesus said, “You know that Hebrew Scripture sets 
this standard of justice and punishment: take an 
eye for an eye and a tooth for a tooth. But I say 
this: don’t fight against the one who is working evil 
against you. If anyone strikes you on the right 
cheek, turn to him the other also. (Matthew 5:38 – 
The Voice). 
 

Why would the Lord teach this?  At first glimpse, he 
may be providing us a strategy for responding to 
those who hurt us or who angrily oppose what we 
say or do.  Or, it might not be a strategy.  Rather, it 
might be an example of how God responds to 
opposition.  This principle was lived out in the life 
and death of Jesus, who went to the cross.  It 
points to another reality, of how one lives in the 
Kingdom of God. 
 

Our current political climate has highlighted 
differences between people and groups, between 
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family members, between friends. It has created 
animosity where it didn’t exist before. 
 

What to do? Well, this word from Jesus convicted 
me to pray. I do not have the power within to live 
as he commanded.  My prayers are to be for the 
people with whom I so deeply disagree.  This is 
hard to do.  It requires submission to the Lord and 
his way of living.  Retaliating comes more natural 
and easier to do. 
 

A devotional life puts us in a position to learn why 
such messages come from God.  It also empowers 
us to trust God above anything else.  It is a time of 
encounter with the Holy Spirit in the midst of 
ordinary living. 
 

I don’t believe for a second that prayer will change 
their hearts. But I do believe it will likely change my 
heart.  When I pray for someone, I start to see that 
person as I imagine God does: a flawed human 
being made in God’s image and for whom Jesus 
died on the cross.  Just like me.  It will also likely 
make my heart a little softer. 
 

Lord, help us to rethink our relationship with you 
and with those with whom we disagree.  We want 
to turn toward you and gain a new life.  Teach us to 
love as you love us for your name's sake that we 
might live in the Kingdom way.  Amen. 

Take Care, 
~Fred 

 

 CWF NEWS 
Picnic meeting, new CWF directories, and planning 
has filled our June time. Fellowship and fun! 
 

God Bless! 
~Kay Ainsworth, CWF Director 

 

CHRISTIAN WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
The Tuesday Circle met at Interlude with sixteen 
attending. Welcome to Janet Dombrowski. We are 
looking forward to having you join us. As usual, 
there was great food, chit chat and an informative 
lesson by Elaine, entitled Jesus Authority. We 
missed those that were unable to attend. We look 
forward to seeing you at our next meeting. 

There will be no meeting in July. 
See you on August 8, at Interlude at 11:45. Join us. 

 ~Donna Haulsee 
 

 MONDAY CWF WILL MEET  
on July 17 at 7 PM in the Education Building.  
 

The group is a series of lessons on the Fruit of the 
Spirit. We are using a book called Golden Fruit. This 
book looks at the fruit of the Spirit as seen in 
women in the Bible. Our first lesson looked at love 
as seen in Ruth. 
 

Please join us on the 3rd Monday of each month as 
we meet in Andy's Sunday School room at 7:00 pm. 

~Carole Kerr 
 

 
 

And we are off!!!  Check out our Facebook page for 
photos of our trip. 
 
Bryant Walker and Lauren Morse will preach on July 
16th. We will be hosting a lunch and slide show of 
our mission trip.   
 
NOTE: The Playground, picnic tables, and the 
pavilion have been powered washed.   

~Abby Matschke 
 

 CANCELLED FOR JULY 
The next meeting will be at 2:00 PM on Tuesday, 
August 1st. 

                                          Hope to see you!  
      ~Dick & Betty Barber 

 

 
Church Family:  Pat Allred, Vicki Anderson, 
Charles & Betty Boy, Duie Brantley, Gertie Duke, 
John Hill Gardner, Lucy Hall, Lena Jeffries, Ruby 
Jones, Bob Key, Edie Larkin, David Love, Val Mason, 
Joann Mitchell, Ellen Sullivan, Jim Thacker, Richard 
Thiel, Sarah Waid, Dennis Williams, David 
Wolverton 
 

Family and Friends:  The professional and 
volunteer women and men who protect and defend 
us, our nation, Charles Friend (Emily Friend’s 
brother), Debbie Griffith (Nancy Griffith’s daughter-
in-law), Tiena Griffith (Nancy Griffith’s daughter-in-
law), Amy Gustafson (Irma’s granddaughter), 
Carroll Hall (Norm Hall’s brother), David Hunt (Jim 
Hunt’s brother), Tish & Finn Jensen (Skip Jensen’s 
parents), Lisa Johnson (daughter-in-law of 
Gene/Cheryl Johnson), Janet & Jim Marshall (sister 
& brother-in-law of Robin Moscati), Vince Mason 
(Judy Eley’s brother), Jackson Moscati (Robin 
Moscati’s grandnephew), Bryson Phenicie (Dallas & 
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Joann Mitchell’s nephew), Rose Ratcliffe (friend of 
Harbours), Theresa Robertson, (friend of Donna 
Haulsee), Bill Russell (friend of Doug Haulsee), June 
Shipley (mother of Farm Fresh Manager), Gillian 
Sickles (friend of Mitchells), Shannon Starmer 
(Donald White’s daughter), CR Sullivan (Roy & Ellen 
Sullivan’s son), Jamie VanCleave (Jerry VanCleave’s 
granddaughter), Vivian VanHolten, Bob Williams 
(Linda Williams’ husband), Marolyn (Carolyn Hunt’s 
twin sister), Drs. Anil & Teresa Henry, the students 
and the staff at Christian Hospital Mungeli 
 

 Our condolences go to the sailors lost on the 
USS Fitzgerald and their families. They are: 
Gary Leo Rehm Jr., 37 (he & his wife lived in 
Hampton & his parents are parishioners at St. Olaf’s 
Church), Xavier Alec Martin, 24; Shingo Alexander 
Douglass, 25; Dakota Kyle Rigsby, 19; Carlos Victor 
Ganzon Sibayan, 23; Ngoc Truong Huynh, 25; and 
Noe Hernandez, 26. Please keep them all in your 
prayers. 
 

 Our condolences go to Lucy & Norm Hall on 
the passing of Norm’s brother, Carroll. He died early 
on June 23rd. Please keep Norm & Lucy…and the 
whole family…in your prayers. 
 

 

Worship and Wonder (Ages 3-8) 
 

July 2  TBA 
 

July 9  TBA 
 

July 16  TBA 
 

July 23  TBA 
 

July 30  TBA 
 

 
 

SCRIPTURE SELECTIONS  
 

The following scriptures will be used during the 
Sunday worship services this month.   
The underlined passages are the primary 
passages for Pastor Richard’s sermons. 
 

July 2   Genesis 22:1-14; Matthew 10: 40-42 
 

July 9   Guest Preacher 
 

July 16   Romans 8:1-11; Mission Trip Presentation 
 

July 23   Genesis 28: 10-19; Romans 8: 12-25 
 

July 30   Tyler Hutton preaches 

 
 

July 2  Lewis Williams 
 

July 9  OPEN 
 

July 16  OPEN 
 

July 23  OPEN 
 

July 30  Karen Marrow 

 

 
SERVING THIS MONTH 

 

Elders 
 

July 2  Fred Rothermel, Robbie Robertson 
 

July 9  Donna Perger, Judy Eley 
 

July 16  Landa Simmons, Diana Love 
 

July 23  Norm Harbour, Missy Harbour 
 

July 30  Ralph Hutton, Jim Thacker 
 
 

Deacons 
 

July 2  Cindy Robertson, Lewis Williams, 
  Harold Barker, Patty Barker 
 

July 9  Danny Pitts, Elna Pitts, 
  Mel Watson, Kaye Watson 
 

July 16  Janet Neal, Kevin Waid, 
  Phyllis Taylor, Harold McKeel 
 

July 23  Linda Garrett, Sheila Yeatts, 
  Maralyn Carr, Keeta Hodson 
 

July 30  Lisa Day, Tracy Creech, 
  Tracey Hutton, Phillip Day 
 
 

 

Deaconess 
 

                          Patty Barker 
 

 GUEST PREACHING: A special thanks to 
Tracy Creech for preaching on June 11th!  
 

 GUEST PREACHING:  
Come to hear Fred Rothermel (Pastor Richard is in 
Indiana) on July 9th     AND  
hear Tyler Hutton preach on July 30th. 
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01 Steve White 
02 Brenda White 
06 Rev. Richard Cline 
06 Robbi Hutton 
06 Hugh (JR) Powell, Jr 
07 Chuck Walker 
08 Elizabeth Jones 
09 Bob Key 
09 Dylan Meadows 
13 Haley Creech 
13 Jeanette McWilliams 
14 Dick Bradshaw 
14 Will Hatcher 
14 Craig Swanenburg 
16 Carolyn Hunt 
18 Jacob Hammack 
19 Cara Nice 
20 Paula Thacker 
20 Bonnie Willard 
21 Ralph Hutton 
22 Michael Ayers 
22 Lindsay Huntsinger 
22 Dave Meadows 
23 David Wolverton 
25 Dick Barber 
28 Donald White 
29 Allison Bell 
29 Rev. Bob Lawrence, Sr. 
31 Bev Engbersen 
31 Jason Waltrip 
31 John Waltrip 

 
 

                                       
 

03 Will & Jane Hatcher 
06 Rev. Richard & Ann Cline 
14 Andy & Ann Bradshaw 
25 Bob & Barb Schmidt 
30 Todd & Pam Anderson 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  FOOD SHARING PROGRAM UPDATE 
 Summer is a challenging time for many families in 
our community. Please remember them with your 
food donations. For some, your support is all they 
have. 

Thankful,   
~Jane & Will Hatcher 

   OUR DAY OUT 
 

I am always reminded at ODO that life is what 
happens while we're busy planning! Yet, it all works 
out even when what I planned DIDN'T happen! 
 

Because we have so many talented, gifted, willing 
workers in our group, the program always moves 
forward. Thank you, Marney! She generally 
decorates our dining tables and helps Sheila in the 
kitchen, but she willingly stepped up to lead us in 
our singing when Irma called in under the weather.  
Some of our other regular, faithful volunteers found 
it necessary to be away as well.  That happens from 
time to time and is understandable.  It just makes 
us appreciate them more when they are with us.  
All of our volunteers are valuable assets who make 
our program work for the enjoyment of us all.  
Special thanks to Barb Schmidt and Charlie Pruitt, 
who helped me with the program. 
 

Roy Henk reminded us that as we learn more about 
Biblical Truths that our greatest responses are:  
 

THANKS! I am so thankful for all our volunteers. 
 

WOW! I am amazed at the special way God has 
gifted our Volunteers with loving, humble hearts. 
 

HELP!  God always, always sends the help we need 
to run this program.  We can always use more help, 
however, so if you feel lead to this Ministry, please 
let me know.  You will be blessed, I promise. 
 

One couple I want to lift up is Paula and Jim 
Thacker. They faithfully and lovingly care for Tyler 
each month. I don't think Paula ever sits down!  
They have become his other Grandparents, and 
Paula's big reward this month was not just one, but 
two, hugs from Tyler. She looked as if she had won 
the million-dollar lottery as she beamed with joy!  
And even with their own personal challenges 
recently, she never entertained the idea that she 
and Jim would miss a month this summer as I 
worked on the scheduling.  She was sure everything 
was going to be okay to allow that. That's the kind 
of faith I am blessed to witness. God has answered 
the many prayers concerning Jim's health, and we 
are all eternally grateful. 

OBCC is updating its database. If you DO NOT wish 
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One thing I do plan on happening each and every 
month: God will be there, pouring out His love and 
strength upon us, that we are all equipped to serve 
Him by serving each other. To that I say: Thanks!  
Wow!  Help! Amen! 

 

In Christ, we work together, 
Louise Smith, Coordinator 

 

WORLD OUTREACH NEWS 
 

GIVING NEWS: 
Thank you, church family, for your generous 
Father’s Day Tools Program giving. A total of $825 
was collected to help those around the world. 
 

Your generosity for Pentecost giving brought in 
$754. These funds will help the Hope Partnership to 
support new churches and leadership recruitment, 
training, assessment, and coaching.  

In His Name & Blessing 
~Sheila Yeatts 

 SUMMER CAMPS: Summer is here and the 
Camp, Conference, and Retreat Schedules are 
out.  Camps are available for every age, including 
seniors.  Specialized camps are available for those 
with disabilities. See the Schedule posted in the 
Narthex & in the Education Building.  Limited funds 
are available for those unable to afford to 
go.  Contact Andrew Pfister for further details. 
 

 A FEW REMINDERS FOR JULY: 
July 3 OFFICE CLOSED 
July 4 OFFICE CLOSED 
 

 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL ~ THE MAKER 
FUN FACTORY: 
We had our first meeting on June 4th and a work 
day on June 25th.  I have ordered some craft 
supplies, CDs, and cases to give each child a disk of 
the great music.  We may have a second work day 
in July. Watch for word, once I see what all still 
needs to be done.  We are going to start decorating 
the education building to get gear up and create 
some excitement. Register online at ob-cc.org or 
with the form found in this newsletter. Forms will 
be available in the lobby of the Education Building 
and in Sunday Bulletins. Return all registrations to 
the office. 

 LET’S SAIL! 
Would you like to join a group on the Regal 
Princess for a Western Caribbean cruise from 

February to March 4, 2018? Starting and ending in 
Ft. Lauderdale, the cruise will include stops at 
Princess Cays, Falmouth (Jamaica), Grand Cayman 
Island, and Cozumel. Depending on cabin choice, 
prices range from $949.00 to $1,699.00 per person. 
If you are interested or want more information, 
please contact Kay Ainsworth (757-566-3255). We 
are looking forward to a terrific trip! 
 

 VBS NEEDS VEGGIES & FRUITS: 
During the week of July 24-28, OBCC will serve 
several hundred dinners. Gardeners and others who 
wish to can donate fresh veggies and fruit. The 
children especially appreciate the fresh veggies and 
fruit. Thank you for your kindness & generosity… 
and for keeping this need in mind once again as the 
VBS week draws close. Contact Sheila Yeatts with 
your questions and to arrange delivery. 

In His Name & Blessing 
~Sheila Yeatts 

 REVIVAL COMING ON JULY 30 
Pastor Richard and the Olive Branch Choir will 
travel to the Holly Grove Christian Church to 
lead their Revival on Sunday, July 30th. The 
evening begins with Blue Grass and Gospel 
music at 5PM, followed by an incredible meal. 
The Revival service begins at 7PM.  
 

If there is enough interest, we may have a 
transport to Bumpass (leaving the church 
parking lot at 3:30 PM). Please sign up for a ride 
to this event on the sheet posted 1) on the 
bulletin board in the church narthex OR  2) the 
bulletin board in the Education Building OR 3) on 
the table near the door in the New Fellowship 
Hall. Please come out and support us! 
 

BLUEGRASS SUNDAY ON JULY 30 
Wear your best Sunday-go-to-meetin’ bluegrass 
outfits for this rousing musical Sunday. Tyler 
Hutton will preach, and then the trip to Bumpass 
will finish off this musical, spirit-filled day. 
 

 OBCC GOES TO GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
Pastor Richard, Ann Simmons, Robin Moscati, 
Kelsey Creech, Elaine Henk, Josh Fulgham, and 
Irma Gustafson will attend this year’s GA in 
Indianapolis, Indiana. General Assembly starts 
on July 8 and lasts through July 12. Watch for a 
report in the August newsletter. 
 

 



 

 FAMILY NIGHT ON JULY 5th 
           KELSEY CREECH PART 2 
Kelsey Creech will be on hand to continue her June 
session. Come and find out more….join in the fun 
beginning at 6:30 in the New Fellowship Hall. 
 

 INDIA DINNER A GREAT SUCCESS! 
Ann Bradshaw cooked up a lovely array of 
traditional Indian food for about 50 members and 
friends to taste. She talked about her upcoming trip 
to the sub-continent with Women of the DOC. She 
has been chosen to represent Virginia on this 
mission trip. Generous donors came forward to 
provide financial support for her adventure. Once 
she returns, Ann will speak across Virginia about 
her trip and the mission goals. Ann says, ”Thanks, 
everyone, for your donations and help to make the 
dinner a successful fund raiser.” 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 DID YOU KNOW THAT JULY IS: 
 National Blueberry Month  
 National Anti-Boredom Month  
 Unlucky Month for weddings  
 National Cell Phone Courtesy Month  
 National Hot Dog Month  
 National Ice Cream Month  
 National Picnic Month  
AND FULL OF SPECIAL DAYS, INCLUDING: 
 1 Creative Ice Cream Flavors Day  
 1 International Joke Day  
 2 Build A Scarecrow Day 
 2 World UFO Day  
 3 Disobedience Day  
 3 Stay out of the Sun Day  
 4 National Country Music Day  
 4 Sidewalk Egg Frying Day 
 5 Work-a-holics Day 
 6 International Kissing Day  
 6 National Fried Chicken Day  
 7 Chocolate Day  
 7 National Strawberry Sundae Day  
 9 National Sugar Cookie Day  
 11 Cheer up the Lonely Day  
 12 Different Colored Eyes Day  
 12 Pecan Pie Day  
 13 Barbershop Music Appreciation Day  
 14 Pandemonium Day  
 15 Tapioca Pudding Day  
 15 Cow Appreciation Day 
 16 Fresh Spinach Day  
 16 National Ice Cream Day 
 17 Peach Ice Cream Day  
 18 National Caviar Day 
 19 National Raspberry Cake Day  
 20 National Lollipop Day  
 20 Moon Day  
 20 Ugly Truck Day  
 21 National Junk Food Day  
 22 Hammock Day  
 23 National Hot Dog Day  
 24 Amelia Earhart Day  
 24 Cousins Day  
 25 Culinarians Day  
 26 All or Nothing Day  
 26 Aunt and Uncle Day  
 28 National Milk Chocolate Day  
 29 National Lasagna Day  
 30 National Cheesecake Day  
 30 Father-in-Law Day  
 30 International Day of Friendship  
 31 Mutt's Day   

http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/icecreamflavors.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/intljokeday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/buildascarecrow.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/worldufoday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/disobedienceday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/stayoutofsun.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/countrymusicday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/sidewalkeggfrying.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/workaholicday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/international-kissing-day.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/friedchickenday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/chocolateday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/strawberrysundae.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/sugarcookieday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/cheeruplonely.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/coloredeyesday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/pecanpieday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/barbershopmusic.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/pandemoniumday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/tapiocapuddingday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/cowappreciationday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/fresh-spinach-day.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/icecreamday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/peachicecream.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/caviarday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/raspberrycakeday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/lollipop-day.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/moonday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/uglytruckday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/junkfoodday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/hammock.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/hotdogday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/ameliaearhart.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/cousinsday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/culinariansday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/allornothingday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/auntandunclesday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/milkchocolateday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/lasagnaday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/cheesecakeday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/other/fatherinlawday.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/international-day-of-friendship.htm
http://holidayinsights.com/moreholidays/July/muttsday.htm
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Bible School 2017   Is Coming!!! 
 

WHAT:   Maker Fun Factory VBS is an experience where kids discover they're lovingly crafted by God. 
 
VBS children’s lessons will focus on God made you, God is for you, God is always with you, God will always love 
you, God made you for a reason. 
  
WHEN:   July 24 to July 28        TIME:    5:30 to 8:00 pm 
 
WHERE:   Olive Branch Christian Church; 7643 Richmond Rd; Williamsburg, VA 23188 
 
Dinner will be at 5:30 pm followed by classes and activities from 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
 
Classes will be held for preschoolers (age 3 to those who will enter kindergarten), those who will enter 
grades 1 - 3,   grades 4 - 6, middle school, and high school. There will also be an adult class.  
 
HOW TO REGISTER:     Fill out the form below and return it to the church office or just drop it in the offering 
plate on Sunday morning. Online submission is available at www.ob-cc.org. 
 

NOTE: We are collecting school supplies:  
backpacks, glue sticks, pencils, pens, markers, tissues, wide-ruled and college-ruled paper   

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
Bible School 2017 

 
Registrant Name (s)__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number _____________________________  E-Mail _____________________________ 
 
Class (Please circle)    Preschool (age 3 to those who will enter kindergarten in the fall)         

Students who will enter grades 1 – 3 in the fall 

Students who will enter grades 4 – 6 in the fall 

Students who will enter Middle school in the fall 

Students who will enter High School in the fall       

Adult  

 
Parent/Guardian Name _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number, □ same as above   or    _______________________________________________ 
 
Church affiliation ________________________________________________ 
 
IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY IS THERE ANOTHER PERSON WE CAN CONTACT? 
 
Name _______________________________________ Relationship_______________________ 
 
Phone Number(s) ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Allergies □ NONE KNOWN or list_________________________________________________________ 
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Have you ever heard the song, "Angels Watching Over Me?" It is a beautiful Black Spiritual which tells about 
how God sends his angels to watch over us. No one knows who wrote the song, but it is believed to have 
originated in the southern part of the United States during the days of slavery. The song goes like this: (Sing it, 
if possible.) 

All night, all day, 
Angels watching over me, my Lord. 
All night, all day, 
Angels watching over me. 

Sun is a-setting in the west; 
Angels watching over me, my Lord. 
Sleep my child, take your rest; 
Angels watching over me. 

When Jesus was born, Herod was King. When he heard about the birth of Jesus, he thought that Jesus had 
come to set up a kingdom here on earth and he was not at all happy about that. He tried to find out where 
Jesus was so that he could kill him. An angel appeared to Joseph in a dream and warned him of the danger. 
"Get up! Flee to Egypt with the child and his mother," the angel said. "Stay there until I tell you to return, 
because Herod is going to search for the child to kill him." That night Joseph left for Egypt with Jesus and Mary. 
They stayed there until Herod died. 

When Herod died, God's angel spoke to Joseph in a dream again. "Get up, take the child and his mother and 
return to Israel. All who were out to kill the child are dead." 

Isn't it wonderful that God sent angels to watch over his infant son and protect him from harm? Well, God loves 
all of his children. He loves you and me and he sends angels to watch over us. In Psalm 91, the Bible says: 

Evil can't get close to you, harm can't get through the door. 
He ordered his angels to guard you wherever you go. 
If you stumble, they'll catch you; their job is to keep you from falling. 
(Psalm 91:11-12 - The Message)  

I'm glad that we have God's angels watching over us as we walk – even in dangerous places. Be thankful that 
God's angels are watching over you today! Sing "All night, all day, angels watching over me, my Lord. All night, 
all day, angels watching over me, my Lord." 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

BEE HAPPY! 
 

Help the bee get 
to his hive.  
 

Bees are very 
important to us. 
They spread 
pollen from 
flower to flower. 
That makes it 
possible for food 
to grow and 
ripen…and for 
us to have 
pretty flowers. 
 

See if you can 
watch a bee 
outside. Give 
him lots of 
space, and be 
careful not to 
scare him. 
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OBCC is updating its database. If you DO NOT 
wish to receive this newsletter OR if you have 
changed your address, please contact the 
office to let us know. 757-566-8077 or 
obcc1833@gmail.com 


